
GASTVORTRAGGastvortrag

Mentoring and sponsorship:  
re-thinking possibilities  

for career support

Prof. dr. M.C.L.  
Marieke 

van den Brink

Es laden herzlich ein:  
Präsidialabteilung, Zentrale Aufgaben &

Prof. Dr. Barbara Sieben, Professur für Personalpolitik

In this interactive lecture, Prof. dr. Marieke van den Brink 
delves into contemporary insights surrounding gender  
(in)equality within organizations, shedding light on the  
pivotal role that informal networking and sponsorship play in 
shaping (academic) careers. Specifically, the discussion cen-
ters around sponsorship practices—an active form of support 
emanating from influential academics who champion, safe-
guard, and actively advocate for the career progression of indi-
viduals. We will explore the differences between mentoring and 
sponsorship more in-depth. The focus extends to understand-
ing how we, as (female) academics, supervisors and (future) HR 
specialists, can become more aware and deal with this inequal-
ity mechanism.
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Marieke van den Brink is Professor of Gender & Diversity at 
the Radboud University Nijmegen, the Netherlands. Her main 
research interest focuses on ways how bundles of interacting 
organization processes produce intersectional inequalities in 
organizations. She is especially interested in the politics of 
doing diversity work, including dynamics between individual 
and collective change agency, resistance and the challenges in 
intersectional policy making. She is a member of the Dutch Na-
tional Committee for Diversity and Inclusion in Higher Educa-
tion and was elected as member of the Young Academy of the 
Royal Netherlands Academy for Arts and Sciences (KNAW). Her 
work has been published in the Journal of Management Stud-
ies, Organization Studies, Organization, Human Relations, 
Gender, Work & Organization, and Social Science & Medicine.

Website: www.ru.nl/en/people/brink-m-van-den
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